George Marchant - Team 87

Name of person submitting nomination: Michael Ambrozaitis

When I first met Mr. Marchant I thought he was just another one of what I thought to be a stereotypical engineer, serious and stuffy.  I and others I’m sure, thought he was just going to sit on the sidelines telling us when we screw up. We all soon learned otherwise. George isn’t afraid to get his hands dirty to help teach someone how to do something or how to improve their technique. Mr. Marchant is great for building confidence; in the last build season I had to solder some very small expensive encoders, I was apprehensive until George made a suggestion about how to solder small things. George is a mentor but he’s also like a friend. I like to think of him as the team’s “favorite uncle”. When I first started out I wasn’t interested in electronics but after talking with Mr. Marchant about electronics I wanted to change my focus for the next season. 


Mr. Marchant is an excellent teacher and has even inspired me to help teach new students during my last year on the team and even to come back as an alumnus mentor. I know I’m not the only one who is planning on coming back thanks to George. Mr. Marchant also steps back and lets students solve problems, big or small; he often gives students as little guidance as possible so they can come up with their own solutions, using their own ideas not his. George is good at relating to high school students which I feel is part of the reason he is so inspiring and so informative. He wants to see the students succeed and get the education we all deserve. He often makes that clear to us with his relentless scholarship reminders.


George is the ultimate liaison between everyone. He knows how to talk to the students and relate on our level, but he also knows how to communicate our feelings and ideas to other mentors in a form they better understand. Mr. Marchant has made friends with several of the parents as well as teachers at our school. He has helped us communicate to the Board of Education in the past as well as to our superintendent. Some adults tend to not take teens as seriously as they should, and when we encounter this attitude we know we can trust George to help make our arguments more understandable and more adult. Mr. Marchant also helped us prepare to speak at a conference with Lockheed representatives. I personally, was very nervous, but after going over my departments brief with George I was much more confident about speaking in front of our special guests. 


Several times when our team is at competitions we come across other teams in distress and you can often find George somewhere nearby giving a helping hand. I can also recall our team elections and when the winners were chosen George helped them to learn and carry out their duties. George has also inspired us to take a more creative role with control design and has even suggested we make a prototype control glove to test and use in practice matches. George has also been a major part of our team’s community service; he helped set the new standard for community service on our team. George urged our team as well as our whole school to donate cans out our last “Battle of the Bands”. George also helps out with the overall moral and spirit of the team, our trademark red capes and fiery hats were in part inspired by an idea from George.      

